AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

                                  of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Tuesday the 6th day of September, 2016
 Present

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
Absent


Scott M. Manley, Councilman
      Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Nicholas and Sibylle Tulve from Highland Avenue led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE
4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

Added Item 19: Code Compliance – Release of Letter of Credit (Angel Rivera)
Added Item 22: Possible Executive Session - EEOC

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $1,009,609.28 for vouchers 163419 to 163692.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

6.   PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.): Adopt a Local Law to Override the Tax Cap Limit
Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie if all of the proper                postings and publications were completed.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby                     of Town Hall since Wednesday August 17, 2016 and on the Town’s Web site 
since Monday, August 22, 2016.  It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on Wednesday, August 24, 2016 and in the Sentinel on Friday, August 26, 2016.                     This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York                State Law.
MOTION was made 7:07 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public                  Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the Town Board would not be a voting on the               Local Law this evening as they are currently working on the budget.   
Michael Mazzariello from Forest Road expressed his concern with regard to the             Local Law and asked the Town Board to please not raise the tax cap as some             residents are on a fixed income.  Please think of different ways to save money                       by consolidating and letting  the County run some departments such as the Town Attorney and Highway Department.  
MOTION was made 7:12 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public                       Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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       7.   DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS
             There were no Department Head reports given, since there was only one Department 

             Head in attendance.
       8.   PERSONNEL: Extension of EAP Contract

Corporate Services EAP proposes to provide Employee Assistance Program              services for the Town at the same annual fee of $5,390.00 for 2016-2017.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve $5,390.00 to Corporate 

Services EAP.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.  

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
       9.   ENGINEERING:
     ​​
             A.  Meadow Hill South Sewer District: Authorization of Engineering Services                               

                   Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to pay GHD Consulting Services, 

                   Inc. from Pittsburgh, PA $87,900.00 for the following services:

                   Design Approvals and Bidding 
-
$24,300.00
(Lump Sum)


      Bidding



-
  $4,200.00
(Lump Sum)


      Construction Administration

-
$20,200.00
(Hourly)


      Resident Representation

-
$39,200.00
(Hourly)
  
$87,900.00
                   MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve paying GHD Consulting 
                   Services, Inc. $87,900.00 for their services.  The Motion was seconded by 
                   Councilman Presutti.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
B.  Gardnertown Road Culvert Right of Way Acquisition Services

                   Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to pay CHA / R.K. Hite & Co. Inc. 
                   $30,727.00 for the additional Right of Way Acquisition services.  

                   MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve paying CHA / R.K. Hite & Co. 

                   $30,727.00 for the additional Right of Way Acquisition services.  The Motion was 
                   seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

    10.   ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Withdrawal

            Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for                   

            the feline veterinary services from The Animal Rights Alliance Inc. (TARA) in                   

            the amount of  $270.00.



            MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94 account              

            to pay for the feline veterinary services from TARA in the amount of $270.00.  The   

            Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
    11.   DATA PROCESSING: Purchase of Maintenance Hours

       Supervisor Piaquadio is requesting the purchase of 36.36 computer maintenance  

       hours at $82.50 per hour from Firthcliffe Technologies of Cornwall for a total of             

       $3,000.00.  This purchase will be taken out of the Computer Maintenance Account                
       #001-1680-0497. 

    MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to purchase 36.36 hours of computer        

    maintenance from Firthcliffe Technologies of Cornwall for a total of $3,000.00.  The  

    Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

    VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

    Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.  
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    12.   WATER DISTRICT: 

       A.  Resolution to Schedule Public Hearing
     Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                       

     for scheduling a Public Hearing on Monday, October 3, 2016 at 7:00 p.m.  The 
     Resolution calling Public Hearing in the matter of the Increase and Improvement              

     of the Facilities of the Consolidated Water District in the Town.  
     MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Public Hearing date                 

     of Monday, October 3, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. in the matter of the Increase and 
     Improvement of the Facilities of the Consolidated Water District in the Town.
     The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.     
       B.   Purchase of Water Protection Property from Orange County     

     Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the following Chadwick Lake 19.04 acre parcel                 

     of land is up for tax sale (Section-Block-Lot: 17-1-106.2) and is located on the                

     east side of Chadwick Lake Reservoir between NYS Route 32 and Fostertown               

     Road in the amount of $10,000.00.  
     The Town actively acquires parcels within the watershed in order to protect the   

     quality of Chadwick Lake which is a water supply for the Town.  
    13.   RESOLUTION: Hudson Anchorage 

            Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for 
   
     

            approving the draft Resolution which was read by Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie                

            in opposition to the U.S. Coast Guard’s establishing new anchorages for commercial 
            vessels in the Hudson River grounds.
            MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the draft Resolution opposing             

            the U.S. Coast Guard’s establishing new anchorages for commercial vessels in the 
            Hudson River grounds.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.  
    14.   HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT: 

       A.  Reduction in Bid Price
                  President Vito Ponesse submitted a letter to Supervisor Piaquadio and the                        

                  Town Board members stating that as the sole bidder for the Used Skid Steer                     

                  with attachments bid he wishes to lower the bid from $33,000.00 to the new                    

                  adjusted bid of $32,500.00.   
                  MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the new adjusted                            

                  bid of $32,500.00 from Vito Ponesse, Inc.  The Motion was seconded by 
                  Councilman Ruggiero.  
     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                    

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

       B.  Purchase of Skid Steer
             Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to award the bid for            

             the Used Skid Steer with attachments to Vito Ponesse, Inc. from  Wallkill in the 

             amended amount of $32,500.00.  
             MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve awarding the bid for            

             the Used Skid Steer with attachments to Vito Ponesse, Inc. in the amount of 

             $32,500.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.    


                  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                    

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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    15.   BUILDING AND GROUNDS: Blacktopping of Police Dept. Service Road

            Supervisor Piaquadio is requesting that the Town’s Highway Department blacktop                  

            the rear access road of the Police Department for a cost not to exceed $10,000.00.   
            MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve having the Town’s                   

            Highway Department blacktop the rear access road of the Police Department                            

            for  a cost not to exceed $10,000.00.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman 
            Ruggiero.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.  

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
    16.   CERTIORARI CASE: Gilspride

            The proposed Stipulation of Settlement and Order and Judgment Reducing Assessment 
            relative to the Gilspride Inc. property which is located at 1400 Rte. 300 (S-B-L: 60-3-43).  
            The settlement provides for reductions in the assessed value for 2012 by $79,600.00; 
            for 2013 by $129,250.00; for 2014 by $163,400.00; for 2015 by $195,000.00 and for             

            2016 by $266,000.00.  The refund liability for the Town (not including special districts               

            and the Fire District) for  the reduction provided by the settlement would be approximately 
            $7,344.73 (versus claimed liability of $30,431.82).

            The Town Board would like to thank both Jones Hacker Murphy LLP and Assessor             

            Molly Carhart for their hard work.
 
            MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the refund liability and the 
            proposed Resolution.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.       
    VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.   
    17.  ACCOUNTING: Budget Transfer 
           Town Accountant Ron Clum requests approval to transfer $5,980.00 from the     

           Contingency Account #001.1990.0499 to the Consulting Expense Account 
           #001.1430.0499.  The budget transfer is due to the General Fund’s Consultants                

           budget being over budget by $5,979.66.  
           MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the transfer of $5,980.00            

           from the Contingency Account to the Consulting Expense Account.  The Motion                         

           was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
    18.  ASSESSOR: Reappointment to Assessment Review Board
           Board of Assessment Review Member Lou Fortunato wrote to request reappointment             
           to the Board of Assessment Review Board.  Mr. Fortunato’s appointment is for a five             
           year term which begins when his current term expires on September 30, 2016.  The               

           new term will expire on September 30, 2021.

           MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve re-appointing Board of   

           Assessment Review Member Lou Fortunato.  The Motion was seconded by            
           Councilman Ruggiero.

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
    19.   (ADDED ITEM): Code Compliance – Release of Letter of Credit (Angel Rivera)

            Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield requests approval for the Release of                 

            the Letter of Credit No. 1168 from Riverside Bank in the amount of $12,250.00.  The    

            clearing and grading activities including the installation of the connectivity culvert                   

            have been completed.
            MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve Releasing the Letter of Credit                     

            in the amount of $12,250.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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20.  ANNOUNCEMENTS

     Councilman Presutti reported the following:
      -  The Town is still in a moderate drought.  Please conserve water.
      -  Following the discovery of Plum Pox Virus in New York, the U.S. Secretary of 

         Agriculture declared an emergency.  The virus affects a variety of fruit species                

         and the only way to manage the disease is to destroy all infected trees.   Please               

         be aware that the surveys being conducted in the Town will be for the trees and           

         not your properties.
     Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:

     -  The Town Clerk’s office and the Receiver of Taxes office will be open on Saturday, 

        September 24th from 9:00-1:00 p.m.  This would be a perfect time to get a marriage 

        license for a fall wedding.
     -  This is a Presidential Election year and there is a lot of interest in voting.  Anyone 
        interested in voting can register by mail up to Saturday, October 15th.  Town Hall will         

        be open on Thursday, October 13th from 4:00-9:00 p.m. and on Saturday, October 15th 
        from 1:00-9:00 p.m. for anyone wishing to register in person.  As Town Clerk, I have 
        been distressed in previous Presidential years to meet people, especially young people,             

        who do not know you must be registered in order to vote, or what the deadline is.  This 
        will be the last chance you will have!
·   There will be a Public Hearing scheduled for Tuesday, October 25th at 7:00 p.m. at        

   Town Hall regarding the New York City Department of Environmental Conservation   

   Water Tunnel update.    
·   The Town Clerk’s office will also be open on Saturday, November 5th from 9-12:00 p.m.

   A limited number of hunting licenses for does will be issued at that time.

      21.  PUBLIC COMMENTS

Peter Calvano from Kings Hill Road
       Mr. Calvano had previously attended a Town Board meeting on August 1st expressing 

       concern with regard to how much traffic that Kings Hill Road experiences and even           

       more so the amount of trucks over the weight limits.  Mr. Calvano asked about his              

       prior requests to have proper hidden driveway signs posted and visible.

       Supervisor Piaquadio stated that he has spoken with the Town of Montgomery 
       Supervisor Michael Hayes.  Hidden drive signs have been ordered and there have              

       been zig zag signs installed.   Police presence has also been canvassing the area.
      22.   POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION: EEOC             

 MOTION to go into executive session made by Councilwoman Greene, at 7:49 p.m.,
 seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  Supervisor Piaquadio announced that the sole  

 purpose of the executive session is to discuss litigation regarding  the U.S. Equal 

 Employment Opportunity Commission (EEOC).  
              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion to go into executive session approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, 1 absent. 

 MOTION to come out of executive session made by Councilwoman Greene, at                  

 8:40 p.m., seconded by Councilman Presutti. 

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion to come out of executive session approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

              Supervisor Piaquadio announced that no action was taken during the executive               

              session, but action is anticipated now.

 
 MOTION to hire the firm of Sokoloff and Stern LLP, of Carle Place, New York, to 

              represent the Town in the matter of Hassan Gray vs. Town of Newburgh, at a rate                   

              not to exceed $175.00 an hour for Attorneys, $160.00 for Associates, and $85.00                   

              for Paralegal time.  The Motion was made by Councilwoman Greene and seconded                  

              by Councilman Presutti.

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
TOWN BOARD MEETING

SEPTEMBER 6, 2016


PAGE 6

 MOTION to adjourn made by Councilman Presutti, seconded by Councilwoman              

              Greene, at 8:43 p.m..  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – absent; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

      Meeting adjourned at 8:43 p.m.




Respectfully submitted,
 _______________________________        ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

 Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  
      BJM – 9/9/16
